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November 14, 2019 

 

 

 

William M. Landrum III, Secretary 

Finance and Administration Cabinet 

Room 383, Capitol Annex 

702 Capital Avenue 

Frankfort, Kentucky  40601 

 

Dear Secretary Landrum: 

 

Pursuant to KRS 45.800, this letter is to notify you that at its meeting today, the Capital Projects and Bond 

Oversight Committee did not approve the $20,062,400 federal funds appropriation increase for the Next 

Generation Kentucky Information Highway capital project. The majority of the present committee members 

wished for input from additional stakeholders and to consider the appropriation increase at its December 17, 

2019 meeting. 

 

If you have any questions, then please contact Katherine Halloran, Committee Staff Administrator, (502) 564-

8100, extension 352. 

 

Sincerely,      Sincerely, 

    
Senator Rick Girdler, Co-Chair    Representative Walker Thomas, Co-Chair 

Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee  Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee 

 

cc: Members, Capital Projects and Bond Oversight Committee 

Scott Brinkman, Secretary of the Executive Cabinet 

John Chilton, State Budget Director 

Janice Tomes, Deputy State Budget Director 

Melinda Hill, Chief of Staff, Finance and Administration Cabinet 

Bernard Decker, Interim Executive Director, Kentucky Communications Network Authority 

Doug Hendrix, General Counsel, Kentucky Communications Network Authority 

Mike Hayden, Chief Operating Officer, Kentucky Communications Network Authority 
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